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Preface 
 

Dear reader, 

Office opened in Geneva 

Thanks to your support, it was possible for 

Wilmer Hak, our Geneva Policy Officer, to take up 

his position in Geneva as of September this year. 

This fills us with great gratitude. Living- and office 

space were provided, and Wilmer has now been 

able to settle in. Read his article on how CCI's 

work is progressing there. We hope that your 

financial support will continue so that the Geneva 

post can be sustained. 

WHO 

Over the past quarter, CCI has been at the 

forefront of organizing high-level meetings 

related to the World Health Organization (WHO). 

Currently, the WHO is trying to implement 

mandatory measures rather than providing 

advisory guidance on international diseases. You 

can find information about the implications here 

and the role of CCI in this issue can be found in 

the article written by Sylvia, our Africa policy 

officer. 

Summit of the Future 

Getting an opportunity to speak at an 

international forum is tough for organizations. It 

was therefore special that the CCI could make a 

statement during an informal consultation on the 

'Summit of the Future' through Sylvia. You can 

watch the video in the newsletter. 

What's at stake in America and set-up CCI 

Canada 

At the invitation of Falk Panel from Walker, 

Michigan, I was able to attend a rally there where 

Donald Trump spoke. Issues important to CCI 

came up, such as keeping men out of women's 

sports (creation order). In the article from our US 

board member, John Van Der Brink, you can read 

about the importance of the upcoming US 

elections on November 5 and their outcome.  

The trip to the US could be combined with 

appointments in Canada to set up a branch of CCI 

in that country. To be continued. 

Europe 

Various activities were also carried out in Europe, 

including a visit to the European Parliament to 

brief MEPs, including Bert-Jan Ruissen, on the 

events related to the WHO. All this and more in 

this newsletter. 

Translation booklet Niilo and Päivi Räsänen 

With permission of Niilo and Päivi Räsänen, CCI 

was allowed to translate their booklet 'What 

about Marriage' into Dutch. It will be released 

mid-October and will be presented at the Family 

Days in Gorinchem. Order the booklet here. 

Upcoming events 

We invite you in the Netherlands to a theme 

evening on the US elections on D.V. Oct. 24 in 

Bodegraven. George Roller, congressional pastor 

and undersigned hopes to speak here.  

In Canada, you are invited to a theme evening on 

the WHO power grab and how CCI is making the 

case against world governance on D.V. Oct. 10 in 

Chilliwack, BC, Oct. 15 in Coalhurst, AB and Oct. 

16 in Coaldale, AB. See also: 

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/ev

ents 

Dependence on our God 

We acknowledge that all our work is dependent 

on our God. Therefore, we request your prayers 

for the progress and "success" of our work. 

 

On behalf of the CCI team, 

Henk Jan van Schothorst 

Director Christian Council International 

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/news/news/2024/dark-clouds-health-sovereignty
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/nl/nieuws/huwelijk-vanuit-christelijk-perspectief-niilo-paivi-rasanen
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/events/god-we-trust-verkiezingen-vs-thema-avond-met-george-roller-24-oktober-2024-2000-uur-luther
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/events/god-we-trust-verkiezingen-vs-thema-avond-met-george-roller-24-oktober-2024-2000-uur-luther
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/events
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/events
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Invitations Presentation about the power grab 

of the WHO:  

• October 10, 2024 at 7:30 PM in the 

MCCS Gym Chilliwack, BC 

• October 15, 2024 at 7:30 PM in the 

Calvin Christian School Coalhurst, AB 

• October 16, 2024 at 7:30 PM at 

Coaldale (tbd) 
 

See for more info about the events: 

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/ev

ents 

 

Fields of Work 

CCI Opens Office in Geneva 
By Wilmer Hak 

Christian Council International 

can gratefully look back on a 

successful quarter. Several 

achievements have been made, 

in Namibia, we were able to 

support parliamentarians to ensure that 

traditional marriage remains protected. In New 

York, we were able to advocate for state 

sovereignty. Shortly said, we were able to break 

some of the attacks on traditional Christian 

values.  

The biggest achievement however was the official 

establishment of CCI in Geneva, with a 

permanent office and representative at the 

Human Rights Council. We are humbled that we 

could make such an achievement. Thanks to all 

your support and prayers, we were able to 

achieve this vital position to protect life, family 

and freedom.  

 

Relevance of Geneva  

From the beginning, the CCI board and staff have 

been committed to opening an office in Geneva. 

Here, where the Human Rights Council, the World 

Health Organization, and the United Nations 

Treaty Bodies are located, many human rights 

issues are being discussed and unfortunately, also 

altered. It is very often at this place that the value 

of life, family and freedom is undermined. This 

may happen through several mechanisms, the 

first and most important one is through 

resolutions.  

Resolutions are non-binding commitments made 

by States which reflect the political will and 

commitment of Member States. At first sight, we 

might be relieved that it is not legally binding, but 

these documents are unfortunately often used as 

a tool for political pressure. Many delegates are 

pressured to sign commitments that often do not 

align with domestic legislation and values.  

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/events
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/events
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This is often done through the inclusion of (non-

exhaustive) loaded terms. These terms might look 

innocent at first hand, but when closely observed, 

they relate to all kinds of unethical policies.  

This happens regularly with abortion, despite 

abortion having no legal basis in binding 

international law, even the opposite, many 

resolutions still refer to it as a human right via 

misleading terminology. Diplomates are often 

unaware of this and pressured by NGOs, Member 

States and the United Nations to agree with the 

resolution. When being adopted, national 

stakeholders can misuse the resolution locally by 

opening abortion clinics.  

Another dangerous aspect with resolutions is that 

they can become legally binding over a certain 

period of time. The consequence will then be that 

abortion is regarded, worldwide, as an inherent 

human right. To prevent this from happening, 

legal support is needed to help the delegates 

make the right decision.  

New Opportunities  

With the permanent office in Geneva, the CCI has 

new opportunities to legally support the 

delegations and thereby the national policies of 

Member States. We can now be present during 

most negotiations at the Human Rights Council 

on these resolutions and during the publication of 

all other kinds of reports. There we can draw 

attention to these issues and call for change.  

The office can do this through several tools. First 

and foremost through research. Gathering legal 

evidence is necessary to show the strength of our 

values, both from a moral and a legal side. This 

research also helps us to be aware of what is at 

stake and what the best response to the situation 

at hand is.  

The second tool the office uses is reaching out to 

diplomats with the concerns we have. We often 

face diplomats who are unaware of the language 

in the resolution. Helping them will guide them 

through the negotiations and give them the 

balanced information to make a proper decision 

when voting.  

It also happens that a diplomat does not vote or 

negotiate in line with its national legislation. This 

often happens due to the pressure put on them 

by other organizations of the United Nations. 

Informing the national parliament or ministry of 

foreign affairs will help to release that pressure 

from the diplomat whereby he will operate more 

in line with the national legislation and values.  

Another useful tool for the office is that being in 

Geneva ensures not only that we can engage 

more with the diplomats, but also with the 

human rights system itself. Reports can be 

presented and submitted to a wide audience on 

all sorts of topics, including the legality of 

abortion, state sovereignty and the freedom of 

religion.  

The office also has the opportunity to organize 

events, speak publicly at negotiations and 

interact with human rights experts from the 

United Nations about the human rights situation 

in certain countries. This often entails situations 

where abortion or euthanasia is promoted as a 

human right or when the freedom of religion is 

not explicitly being mentioned in international 

documents.  

Conclusion  

Shortly said, the Christian Council International 

has widened its opportunities and accelerated its 

engagement with all kinds of stakeholders. 

Besides God, we thank all of you for making this 

milestone possible. On the short term, the office 

is looking to establish itself more and expand 

itself to ensure that CCI will become and remain a 

permanent beacon of hope.  

For all of our donors, big or small, we once again 

want to show our appreciation. Thanks to the 

contributions made. Through that CCI can 

continue to protect Life, Family and Freedom on a 

world stage.  

Wilmer Hak is CCI Policy Officer Geneva 
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CCI’s Global Advocacy Highlights  
By Sylvia Mesesi 

The past three months 

were not only busy for the 

Christian Council 

International but also for 

other international 

organizations. Many important international 

documents were discussed and passed. It was 

especially a pivotal time for two major 

international documents that reached headlines 

in the news for the past two years. 

That these documents, the Pact for the Future 

and the Pandemic Agreement, were so long in 

the headlines, is not without a reason. Many 

provisions contained serious negative 

implications for world sovereignty and Christian 

values.  

 Pandemic Agreement 

The pandemic Agreement was one of the main 

issues for the Christian Council International in 

the past three months. With several like-minded 

organisations, weekly calls were organised to 

strategise how to raise awareness among state 

representatives. Several projects were set up to 

protect life, family and freedom at the World 

Health Organization. 

The agreement itself was drafted by the WHO to 

better prepare the world for future pandemics. In 

the past three months, some crucial negotiations 

took place that redirected the course of this 

Agreement. Mpox, American Elections and 

growing distrust in the powers of the WHO all 

resulted in an acceleration of the agreement. 

Only in that way, the WHO will be able to finalise 

the document. 

Through this acceleration, many important issues 

remained unnoticed by representatives. The 

mechanisms put in place by the agreement, 

which includes a stronger WHO that sets out 

when there is a pandemic and how countries 

must respond to that, must be addressed. Many 

of the recommendations will include vaccine 

mandates, travel restrictions and other personal 

freedom-infringing policies. 

The possibility of the WHO determining which 

health products are relevant is also very 

concerning. Especially since abortion kits and 

services can be unlawfully labelled as ‘relevant 

health products'. 

This can all become a reality in less than two 

years if nothing changes. The CCI is therefore 

working around the clock and monitoring all 

updates closely to address these concerns. 

Raising awareness among policymakers and 

supporting them to advocate for change has also 

been undertaken, and will continue. 

 

Pact for the Future 

The past quarter was also crucial for the Pact for 

the Future, another document that is practically 

legally binding with the main purpose of 

redirecting state sovereignty. The only difference 

however is that this document has already been 

adopted and therefore will influence world 

policy. 

The aim of the Pact was to better prepare and 

reflect the commitments of the United Nations, 

and all Member States, for the future. The fact 

that this document reflects an unlimited call for 

social engineering and fails to concretely call for 
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the important role of religion, are some of the 

many problems. 

The main issue in this document is however 

similar to that in the Pandemic Agreement, as it 

involves the set-up of new mechanisms that 

could infringe on sovereignty. This means that, 

again, United Nations unelected and non-

transparent systems can redirect sovereignty 

from Member States. 

This was specifically visible in the fact that the 

Pact called for giving the Secretary-General new 

powers to coordinate a global response to a 

global shock. These shocks include climate 

emergencies, wars and financial downturns. With 

this new mandate, it is the United Nations that 

can coordinate the responses to these shocks and 

could redirect the ‘multilateral system’ as they 

call it. State sovereignty is again undermined in 

this approach since it will be the Secretary-

General who interacts with relevant stakeholders 

to respond to the shock. 

The new censorship mechanisms to address so-

called misinformation and disinformation, the 

promotion of digital IDs and other close feedback 

mechanisms from the United Nations to Member 

States are other ways whereby the United 

Nations violates national and personal 

sovereignty. These mechanisms can also be used 

to pressure Member States to uphold the 

‘recommendations’ the United Nations sets out. 

Luckily, some of the text was weakened in its 

language, although it was a close call. The United 

Nations tried to adopt the Pact via a silent 

procedure whereby no clear insight was given in 

the Pact itself, the amendments and the positions 

of states. Advocating was therefore difficult. 

Fortunately, CCI was able to give an online 

statement on several family and freedom-

infringing articles and helped to advocate on this 

topic at a global scale. 

 

Conclusion 

Shortly said, the past three months were not only 

crucial for the United Nations but also for 

Christian Council International. Although the 

United Nations still pursues some legitimate 

goals, we are highly concerned that such 

procedures and documents could occur more 

often in the near future. 

CCI will therefore remain committed in the future 

to monitor and advocate in light of our values at a 

global level. Only in that way, the priceless values 

of life, family and freedom can remain protected. 

Sylvia Mesesi is CCI Policy Officer Africa 

 

 

  

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/news/video/2024/statement-christian-council-international-pact-future-un-sylvia-mesesi
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/news/video/2024/statement-christian-council-international-pact-future-un-sylvia-mesesi
https://www.youtube.com/embed/XyPPf6IDZzg?feature=oembed
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News from America 
 

 

Present at a rally with Donald Trump at Falk 

Productions in Walker, Michigan 

Henk Jan van Schothorst: 

Was a great experience to attend on invitation an 

entertaining rally from President Donald J. Trump 

at #FalkUSA in #GrandRapids #MichiganState. 

Themes passed by like: no man in women's 

sports, jobs, no tax on tips, overtime, inflation, 

border, immigration, Kamala's incompetence, etc. 

The direction of Title IX, for example, and the 

gender issues it faces will depend on who is 

elected in November. Read this in the article by 

our board member in the US, John Van Der Brink: 

 

Title IX and Its Impact on American Schools 

By John Van Der Brink 

Title IX states that “No person 

in the United States shall, on 

the basis of sex, be excluded 

from the participation in, be 

denied the benefits of, or be 

subjected to discrimination 

under any education program or activity receiving 

Federal financial assistance. 

1. What is a Title IX? 

Title IX is a civil rights law that bans sex 

discrimination against students, employees and 

others at public schools, colleges and universities 

that receive federal funding. Violators can be 

prosecuted for any acts that provide favorable 

treatment to some or exclude from participation 

on the basis of sex. Today it has become a 

powerful tool used to introduce and promote 

many immoral practices in our nation’s schools 

and in society. 

2. What is the history of Title IX? 

It started out in the 1970s as legislation that 

provided women equal access to college 

admissions and to certain sports competitions. 

Since then, it has mushroomed into many areas 

including laws related to sexual harassment and 

violence, especially on college campuses. More 

recently, it has been used to carve out a place to 

protect and promote sexual orientation and 

gender identity. Currently it is used as a political 

football with Democrats trying to enlarge its 

definitions to promote a liberal ideology, while 

Republicans are trying to restrict its impact 

somewhat. 

 

Center: Betsy DeVos; 5th from left: John Van Der 

Brink during a US-NL Education meeting with 

Secr. Betsy DeVos 28 Oct 2019 

3. What position regarding Title IX did 

former Secretary of Education Betsy de 

Vos take under the Trump 

administration? 

She saw that Title IX was being used as a 

convenient weapon to accuse and prosecute 

many people who were accused of sexual 

https://www.facebook.com/henkjan.vanschothorst?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXwQOBtF0SqBMRNceU9sE1prHvniFQYJIXzJN_RZ9J-OEgd5OFmAGYPIN4Sp3mzvO23EwwrYvjRL3Yql2F4AgRYXmEGLPFMe3ByScVDI6ngfDe2d2YksZ5tRJA5zGwksNRz47-wGE7ZV6YLeeE7517idQB8C8sc_1_yZOhcQKQAFA&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R
https://www.facebook.com/henkjan.vanschothorst?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXwQOBtF0SqBMRNceU9sE1prHvniFQYJIXzJN_RZ9J-OEgd5OFmAGYPIN4Sp3mzvO23EwwrYvjRL3Yql2F4AgRYXmEGLPFMe3ByScVDI6ngfDe2d2YksZ5tRJA5zGwksNRz47-wGE7ZV6YLeeE7517idQB8C8sc_1_yZOhcQKQAFA&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R
https://www.facebook.com/DonaldTrump?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXwQOBtF0SqBMRNceU9sE1prHvniFQYJIXzJN_RZ9J-OEgd5OFmAGYPIN4Sp3mzvO23EwwrYvjRL3Yql2F4AgRYXmEGLPFMe3ByScVDI6ngfDe2d2YksZ5tRJA5zGwksNRz47-wGE7ZV6YLeeE7517idQB8C8sc_1_yZOhcQKQAFA&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/falkusa?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXwQOBtF0SqBMRNceU9sE1prHvniFQYJIXzJN_RZ9J-OEgd5OFmAGYPIN4Sp3mzvO23EwwrYvjRL3Yql2F4AgRYXmEGLPFMe3ByScVDI6ngfDe2d2YksZ5tRJA5zGwksNRz47-wGE7ZV6YLeeE7517idQB8C8sc_1_yZOhcQKQAFA&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/grandrapids?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXwQOBtF0SqBMRNceU9sE1prHvniFQYJIXzJN_RZ9J-OEgd5OFmAGYPIN4Sp3mzvO23EwwrYvjRL3Yql2F4AgRYXmEGLPFMe3ByScVDI6ngfDe2d2YksZ5tRJA5zGwksNRz47-wGE7ZV6YLeeE7517idQB8C8sc_1_yZOhcQKQAFA&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/michiganstate?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXwQOBtF0SqBMRNceU9sE1prHvniFQYJIXzJN_RZ9J-OEgd5OFmAGYPIN4Sp3mzvO23EwwrYvjRL3Yql2F4AgRYXmEGLPFMe3ByScVDI6ngfDe2d2YksZ5tRJA5zGwksNRz47-wGE7ZV6YLeeE7517idQB8C8sc_1_yZOhcQKQAFA&__tn__=*NK-R
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harassment. By restricting the definition of 

harassment, many of the bogus cases of the past 

were avoided. This was interpreted by the Left as 

an attempt to provide legal discrimination against 

the LGBTQ+ community. 

4. What did the Biden administration do in 

regard to Title IX in April, 2024?  

It redefined and rolled back some of the reforms 

of the Trump administration. Specifically, it 

redefined sex to include issues related to gender 

identity, sexual identity, and sexual orientation. 

Teachers now are afraid of lawsuits for calling 

students by their biological gender or their real 

pronouns. These alternate lifestyles are now 

being celebrated instead in our nation’s school. 

This has resulted in redefining discrimination to 

include gender identity and sexual orientation.  

5. What is the legislative status of Title IX 

today?  

It has become a political football for and against a 

liberalizing/conservatizing influence in our 

schools and culture. Trump and Harris are on the 

opposite ends of this spectrum. The direction of 

Title IX and the gender issues it is related to is 

dependent on who gets elected in November. 

6. Are Christian schools affected by Title IX? 

So far, Title IX controls only those colleges, and 

public schools that receive government funding. 

If a school that does not receive government 

funding, it is exempt from the ruling of Title IX 

provided the religious teaching of the school 

contradicts Title IX protections. But with the 

progressive trends promoted by the Harris 

campaign, those protections are likely to be 

challenged. Elections matter – they have a trickle 

affect which reach into every corner of our 

society. 

 

John Van Der Brink, director of the Netherlands 

Reformed Christian School in Pompton Plains, 

New Jersey, and a member of the Board of 

Directors of Christian Council International (CCI) 

News From Europe 
 

 

Meeting with Hungarian Ambassador to the 

Netherlands Daniel Landeck – July 25, 2024 

We had a nice coffee with the new Hungarian 

Ambassador to the Netherlands Daniel Landeck, 

Embassy of Hungary in the Netherlands . 

#Hungary could use some friendship with the 

recent behaviour from Europese Commissie side. 

We underlined the importance of #family 

(businesses). To be continued! 

https://haga.mfa.gov.hu/eng/page/a-

nagykoevet?s=09 

https://www.facebook.com/daniel.landeck?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqiYq-rxi6HaKKNnhYD3MVIwC9ngNix__abx3bBhnA3KsnqBv2sgiuf0Ndh32HHhLMqLG54alfeQ6pqjTAgHV1rSu5LlpL-ViT9Ozpy4M0U59t_52QtjHTZKvWRExJahz0TrMipf_XzK3hYZi0dho2Q-kK0apg-I6IVMBh0rG7fw&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/HunEmbassy.Haga?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqiYq-rxi6HaKKNnhYD3MVIwC9ngNix__abx3bBhnA3KsnqBv2sgiuf0Ndh32HHhLMqLG54alfeQ6pqjTAgHV1rSu5LlpL-ViT9Ozpy4M0U59t_52QtjHTZKvWRExJahz0TrMipf_XzK3hYZi0dho2Q-kK0apg-I6IVMBh0rG7fw&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/hungary?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqiYq-rxi6HaKKNnhYD3MVIwC9ngNix__abx3bBhnA3KsnqBv2sgiuf0Ndh32HHhLMqLG54alfeQ6pqjTAgHV1rSu5LlpL-ViT9Ozpy4M0U59t_52QtjHTZKvWRExJahz0TrMipf_XzK3hYZi0dho2Q-kK0apg-I6IVMBh0rG7fw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/Europese-Commissie-205050312848818/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqiYq-rxi6HaKKNnhYD3MVIwC9ngNix__abx3bBhnA3KsnqBv2sgiuf0Ndh32HHhLMqLG54alfeQ6pqjTAgHV1rSu5LlpL-ViT9Ozpy4M0U59t_52QtjHTZKvWRExJahz0TrMipf_XzK3hYZi0dho2Q-kK0apg-I6IVMBh0rG7fw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/family?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWqiYq-rxi6HaKKNnhYD3MVIwC9ngNix__abx3bBhnA3KsnqBv2sgiuf0Ndh32HHhLMqLG54alfeQ6pqjTAgHV1rSu5LlpL-ViT9Ozpy4M0U59t_52QtjHTZKvWRExJahz0TrMipf_XzK3hYZi0dho2Q-kK0apg-I6IVMBh0rG7fw&__tn__=*NK-R
https://haga.mfa.gov.hu/eng/page/a-nagykoevet?s=09&fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3gP_RzgFuF2X4f2V59AJ-SBmHhHoA42ch2q9O797gwFKuT3miIUI3cei8_aem_dHbDbFpfsG4616puyMvK6Q
https://haga.mfa.gov.hu/eng/page/a-nagykoevet?s=09&fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3gP_RzgFuF2X4f2V59AJ-SBmHhHoA42ch2q9O797gwFKuT3miIUI3cei8_aem_dHbDbFpfsG4616puyMvK6Q
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Visit to Geneva – September 9, 2024 – Human 

Rights Council 

Together with our CCI Geneva Representative 

Wilmer Hak we had a fruitful and productive day 

on the start day of the month-long 57th session 

of the Human Rights Council. There is a lot of 

work to be done on left-liberal themes such as 

abortion and overconfident gender self-

determination. 

 

Bert-Jan Ruissen - MEP, Wilmer Hak and Henk Jan 

van Schothorst in the European Parliament 

Brussels 

Visit to Brussels – September 10, 2024 – MEPs 

informed about the WHO 

Today, together with CCI-Geneva, we took the 

opportunity to inform MEPs in Brussels about 

Why the WHO is the last organization that can be 

trusted with the health of the world: Reasons to 

reject Binding Pandemic Treaty & amendment of 

international health directive. 

 

 

 

Accreditation prolonged at the European 

Parliament Brussels and Strasbourg 
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CCI at Inland Navigation Meeting Day - September 

14, 2024 

We had great meetings with people involved in 

inland navigation in Woudenberg during their 

annual meeting day. 

 

 

CCI at SGP electoral association Elburg-Doornspijk 

– September 19, 2024 

At the invitation of SGP electoral association 

Elburg-Doornspijk, Henk Jan van Schothorst 

spoke about the work of CCI. The palpable 

interest was encouraging. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/SGPnieuws?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUxLsGPxc52Yi--ZYsLNc278APeiiliyq7OyN-2_6oioz5cYRCrEO_ONPNxVOEX7xHXyGm0N3HR4QB-WWbNefFTdS4uoKCuED4SRECgCIVziXHb8pE3juhzwCWWrYoiRDWHnqDAoKeb4BurI0LDaOWnqnwV8VQQgx1kvFx1z5jiFExcCFQ7ibU3hXpUpbZOj2h2sweiRn3N36s5Cp7iRX6DAR3ZAv8bCJgDPBU64gz1zg&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/henkjan.vanschothorst?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUxLsGPxc52Yi--ZYsLNc278APeiiliyq7OyN-2_6oioz5cYRCrEO_ONPNxVOEX7xHXyGm0N3HR4QB-WWbNefFTdS4uoKCuED4SRECgCIVziXHb8pE3juhzwCWWrYoiRDWHnqDAoKeb4BurI0LDaOWnqnwV8VQQgx1kvFx1z5jiFExcCFQ7ibU3hXpUpbZOj2h2sweiRn3N36s5Cp7iRX6DAR3ZAv8bCJgDPBU64gz1zg&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
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The work of CCI in a nutshell 
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Financial support needed for CCI 
In order for CCI's work to continue and expand, a steady flow of funds is necessary. To get an idea of what 

the project plan looks like for the next three years, see the picture below or click here. It is an ambitious 

plan, but every contribution helps us! 

 

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/program
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Colofon                 
 
Office NL: 
 
Christian Council International 
(Former: Transatlantic Christian Council) 
 

Krooslaan 11 
2411 ZP, Bodegraven 
Tel: 06 558 38 607 
Email: info@tccouncil.org 
RSIN Fiscaal nummer: 8524 33 979 
Kamer van Koophandel: 57090181 
 
Bankgegevens:  
Bank rekening nummer: 
IBAN: NL29 RABO 0135 9749 09 
BIC: RABONL2U 
T.n.v. 
Stichting Christian Council International 
Rabobank 
Croeselaan 18 
3521 CB Utrecht 
Nederland 
 
Website:  
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/nl 
 

E-mail: info@christiancouncilinternational.org 
 
Business Network:  
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/nl/
business-network 
 
Steun:  
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/nl/
doneer 
 
Raad van Bestuur: 
Drs. Henk Jan van Schothorst, 
coördinator activiteiten CCI, voormalig 
beleidsmedewerker Europees Parlement 
 
Raad van Toezicht: 
Voorzitter: Drs. Jan Schippers, directeur 
Wetenschappelijk Instituut SGP, 
voormalig beleidsmedewerker Europees 
Parlement  
Penningmeester: Drs. Johannes Luiten, 
docent Algemene Economie en 
Bedrijfseconomie, Scholengroep 
Driestar-Wartburg 
Secretaris: Leonard van Schothorst, 
directeur Van Schothorst Food BV 

Colofon                    
 
Office USA: 

Christian Council International 

 
1747 PENNSYLVANIA AVE NW STE 1000 - 
WASHINGTON, DC 20006 

EIN: 85-1382246 
 
Checks can be sent to: 
Mr. John Van Der Brink, 243 Garside Ave 
Wayne, NJ 07470, USA 
 
CCI is a Section 501 (c)(3) organization 
under the IRS code, so contributions are 
tax-deductible for U.S. taxpayers. 
 
 
Website:  
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/ 

 

Email: info@christiancouncilinternational.org 

Support: 
https://www.christiancouncilinternational.org/do

nate 

Board of Directors: 
Chairman: Mr. Henk Jan van Schothorst, 
CCI activities coordinator, former 
European Parliament policy advisor 

Member: Mr. John Van Der Brink, 
Administrator at Netherlands Reformed 
Christian School, New Jersey 

Member: Mr. George E. Roller, 
Ambassador for Hope to the Hill at 
Capitol Hill 

Secretary/Treasurer: Mrs. Jolanda van 
Schothorst-Geluk, General 
Administrator CCI 

Office Canada:  

To be set up. 

Email: 
canada@christiancouncilinternational.org 

Donation option in CAD, see: 

https://www.christiancouncilinternational.or

g/donate 
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